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Date: 1 June 2022 
 
 
Dear Valued Customer, 
 
Re: Manulife Investment Indonesia Equity Fund  
 – Change of designated fund manager of the external fund manager 
  
 
Thank you for investing with us.  
 
The external fund manager for the Manulife Investment Indonesia Equity Fund (the “Fund”) is Manulife 
Investment Management (Hong Kong) Limited. We wish to inform you that there will be a change of 
designated fund manager of the external fund manager for the Fund. The Fund is currently managed by 
Mr. Marshall Li. Effective 1 June 2022, the Fund will be managed by Ms. Kenglin Tan. The following is 
her profile: 
 
 
“Ms Kenglin Tan is a managing director and a senior portfolio manager with the equities team of 
Manulife Investment Management (Hong Kong) Limited. Based in Hong Kong, she is primarily 
responsible for analysing and selecting stocks for the firm’s Asia Pacific ex-Japan, and the ASEAN 
portfolios. She also works closely with other portfolio managers covering markets in the North Asia 
region. 
 
Having worked in the industry since 2000, Kenglin has buy- and sell-side equity analyst experience. She 
has covered stocks listed on exchanges in Hong Kong, Taiwan, the ASEAN region and Australia. Prior to 
joining Manulife Investment Management, she worked for JS Cresvale International (Hong Kong) and 
Pheim Asset Management. 
 
Kenglin holds a Bachelor of Business Administration majoring in finance from the University of Putra 
Malaysia and is a CFA charterholder. She obtained her Type 4, 5 and 9 representative licenses from the 
Hong Kong Securities and Futures Commission in June 2009.” 
 
 
Rest assured that there will be no changes to the investment objective or strategy of the Fund. A 
supplemental master prospectus will be issued to reflect the change. 
 
There is no action required from you. Should you be of the view that the change would affect your 
decision to invest in the Fund, you may submit a request to redeem or to switch to other funds managed 
by us. Please contact Customer Service at 03-2719 9271 if you require any clarification or further 
information. 
 
 
Thank you. 
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